
Hello, 
I live in Portland and strongly support SB 998. I regularly drive and bike around town, and notice how 
inefficient it is for bicyclists pulling up at stop signs to come to a complete stop, and then have to start 
moving again from a dead stop. It's simple physics. I think this bill will contribute to increased safety and 
efficiency for all modes of travel and am excited to see it coming up for a vote this year! 
 
Thanks! 
John Mermin 
824 NE Hancock St 
Portland, OR 
 
 
 


